August 15,2019

The Town Board of the Town of Warwick held a Public Hearing on a Proposed Local Law
entitled “Adding Chapter 106-10h to the Code of the Town of Warwick in relation to
Parks”. Said public hearing was held on Thursday, August 15, 2019 at the Town Hall, 132
Kings Highway, Town of Warwick. Supervisor Sweeton opened the public hearing at 7:30
p.m.

ATTENDANCE:  Supervisor Michael Sweeton
Councilman James Gerstner
Councilman Floyd DeAngelo — Absent
Councilman Russell Kowal
Councilman Mickey Shuback

Attorney for the Town, Jay Myrow — Absent

LEGAL NOTICE: The Clerk read the legal notice, which was duly published in the
Warwick Valley Dispatch on August 7, 2019.
(Copy of this legal notice is printed at the end of these minutes.)

Supervisor Sweeton — The purpose of this is to clarify in the code what the fines are for not
displaying your stickers, If you’re going to use your boat on Wickham Lake and you’re
coming in from the Simpson Lane side of the lake to the boat launch area you are required
to get a permit and you get two stickers and a key to the gate. What we’ve been finding is
when our police have gone over there people are passing the key around and having their
friends come over to go to the lake to avoid the very modest $10 fee for a resident. We
wanted to make it clear what the fine is so that our police officers are able to issue a
violation for that. That’s the purpose of the hearing. The result will be a fine of $25 for the
first offense, $50 for the second occurrence and a revocation of the permit for the third
violation. It will be clear and there will be no issues. The fee is modest and it simply goes
to the cost of maintaining that park for picking up trash and clearing it out and everything
else. :

There were no public comments for or against this public hearing by the public or the
Town Board.

CLOSE PUBLIC HEARING: Motion Councilman Kowal, seconded Councilman Gerstner
that the public hearing be closed subject to written comments accepted for 10 days and no
action will take place until the September 12, 2019 meeting.

Motion Carried (4 ayes, 0 nays & 1 absent Councilman DeAngelo absent) 7:35 p.m.

08-15-19 CP

Eileen Astorino, Town Clerk




PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that the Town Board of the Town of Warwick will be holding a
Public Hearing to consider the adoption of Introductory Local Law No 3 of 2019, entitled “A
Local Law Adding Chapter 106 — 10h to the Town Code in relation to Parks”. Said public
hearing to be held on August 15, 2019 at 7:30pm at the Town Hall, 132 Kings Highway,
Warwick, NY or as soon thereafter as the matter may be heard.

All interested persons will be given the opportunity to be heard.

DATED: August 7, 2019

BY ORDER OF THE TOWN
BOARD OF THE TOWN OF WARWICK
EILEEN ASTORINO
TOWN CLERK



